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Guild Officers    

Special thanks to our past and present officers! 
 
President: Sharon Boehm – mailto:seboehm68@gmail.com 

1st VP: Karen Johnston – mailto:karejohnston@gmail.com 

2nd VP: Ann Turley – mailto:ann@annturley.info 

Secretary: Mara Woods – mailto:77dogyogi@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Tricia Voight – mailto:triciavoight715@gmail.com  

Compliance: Collette Ford – mailto:ccford7@cox.net  

Ways and Means: Penny Bottomly – mailto:vbplayer77@gmail.com  

Membership Chairs:  
Linda Rosensteel – mailto:rosensteellinda@gmail.com 
Gayle Luczyk – mailto:rgayle.luczyk@gmail.com 
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Message from the President 
 
 
Hello fellow quilters 
 
Well summer is just around the corner and I for one am quite ready for some 
summer sun and warmth.      I know June Gloom is also possible but I remain 
optimistic. Our guild year has come to an end, and I have learned so much this 
year. I've met new friends and gotten to know old friends better. I've learned to 
relax while talking to a large group of members and how much I don't know 
about running meetings and Roberts Rules of Order. It's been fun and I look 
forward to doing a better job in the coming year! 
 
Our June potluck will be a fun time with visiting, food, and games.     
Remember to bring some food item to share and a fat quarter for the game. 
Everything else will be provided. 
 
Also we all look forward to seeing and sharing our quilting projects. Please keep 
working on your challenge project due at the August meeting. 
 
A thank you to everyone on the board for all of your help. Also thank you every 
member for your encouragement and support during this past year. 
 
Here is to another successful year ahead of us and a great quilt show! 
 
The doors will open at 5:30PM and the fun will begin at 6:00PM. Thursday, 
June 1, 2023 Thanks!! 
 
Enjoy your craft and appreciate your talent! 

 

Sharon Boehm 
FQG President 
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From the Office of the 1st Vice President 
 

 
 
June Meeting: 
 
We hope to see all of you on Thursday night (June 1st) for our Quilter’s Luau, 
potluck dinner and new FQG board installation. 
 

Please bring a fat quarter of Hawaiian fabric (floral, oceanlife, water, or other 
tropical fabric) for our game.  Let me know if you need a fat quarter, I have 
extra. 

Also bring: potluck dish (a tropical dish would be fun to match the theme of 
our evening). 

Optional Dress Code: Hawaiian shirts 

 
Karen Johnston 
FQG 1st VP 
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A Message From the 2nd Vice President 
 
Upcoming Programs and Workshops For 2023  
 
Be sure to attend our July meeting when our very own Julie Compton will 
present an informative program on Molas. Julie is very knowledgeable on this 
topic, having lived in Panama for several years. She has an extensive collection 
of molas in various forms from clothing to wall-hangings. There will also be 
available for purchase some of the molas from Julie’s collection.  

 
Our August meeting is another member-led extravaganza I’m calling “An 
Unseamly Event”. Not only will you help solve a mystery, there are also prizes 
involved as well as a whole lot of fun!  
 
In September, Jeff Warner will bring to us his exciting trunk show called “The 
Shape of Bargello”. He will also lead a workshop on creating the Kaleidoscope 
Snowflake”. Please see me at the meeting for the supplies list and vital pre-
workshop instructions.  

 
Ann Turley  

ann@annturley.info 
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Challenge Quilts! 
The House That I Built 

 
You been given the last twist so it’s time to work on completing the project. 
Just to recap: Each project needs something purple, something in or near a 
window, a bit of landscaping, and a chimney with something coming out of it. 
That’s it! Finish it up and bring it for all to see at our August meeting. Did I 
mention there will be prizes? YES! There will be prizes! I’ve lined up a special 
judge or two to make this a really fun evening. And by the way, these house 
quilts will play a very important role in the events of the evening. Intrigued? I 
hope so! 
 

 
 

Happy Stitching, 
Ann Turley 

ann@annturley.info 
 
 
 

Ann Turley 

2nd VP 
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Quilts of Love Update 
Pictured here are of some of the quilts turned in from the April Quilts of Love 
workshop. I am tickled at the various ways you quilted them. Loads of talent 
represented here.  
 

 
 
At this time, members have turned in 126 quilts. Since our membership is 
90+, 126 is quite a bit short of the requested two quilts per member. For those 
of you with kits that are in progress of completing, kindly finish them and bring 
them to the June meeting. I have folks that volunteer to do the handwork on 
the binding, if that’s a hold up. If you are using your own materials, I can 
supply the batting. Just let me know.  
 
Kathy Proctor will be taking over leadership of Quilts of Love, so perhaps you 
can see a new twist on this philanthropic aspect of the guild. I am ever so 
confident that she will do a terrific job, and we are ever so lucky to have her at 
the helm.  
 

Dixie Johns 
Quilts of Love 
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Pop-up Friends 
 
We had a nice lunch last Wednesday and especially enjoyed the 50% off deal! 
I have been volunteering with Elizabeth Hospice; a not-for-profit group, for 
many years. They were my greatest support when I was caring for my mom and 
my husband in their final time here and as a thank you, I help with their ‘bear’ 
program. Using clothing provided by the surviving family we make a bear or a 
pillow as a memory/comfort item.  
 
I will be hosting a sewing day on Monday June 5 at my home from 9-3 and I’m 
hoping many of you will attend. Bring a lunch and your machine, I will provide 
everything else.  
 
Please RSVP by June 3 so I can have enough tables and chairs for everyone. 
 
Penny 
714-325-0084 
 

 
 

Celebrating June Birthdays 
     

                                                 Day not provided – Wendy Bean                                                                    
                                                                  8 – Diana Rash  
 13 – Temre Marciano 
                                                               15 – Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins 
                                                              22 – Karen Johnston 

          Attribution: clipart-library.com 
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FQG Executive Board Meeting Minutes for 
April 12, 2023  

 
President Sharon called the meeting to order at 1:15 pm. 
Other Board members present were Ann Turley, Tricia Voight, Collette Ford, 
Linda Rosensteel, and Mara Woods. The long-standing, tireless, and super-
capable backbone of the Guild–Jan Conklin and Sandy Scott–were also 
present. Not present were Karen Johnston and Penny Bottomly. 
 
 
The March minutes had already been accepted via an email vote and sent to 
Cindy much earlier than usual.  
 
 
Treasurer Tricia Voight reported that for the month of March, we had income of 
$362 from our raffle tables, but this figure does not include the income earned 
from the April workshop. Our expenses were $137.91, which included the 
annual cost of $100 for membership in the Chamber of Commerce. Tricia will 
be picking up the Guild’s mail at the Post Office. 
 
 
ACTION ITEM: Per Tricia and Jan Conklin, all board members need to turn in 
their respective budgets no later than the June meeting so that the 2023-24 
budget can be finalized. 
 
 
Membership Chair Linda Rosensteel reported we now have 92 members, four of 
whom joined at the April Guild meeting. Regarding renewals for the 2023-24 
year, she will accept checks now from members, but won’t deposit them until 
July 1, the start of our new fiscal year, in order to keep this year’s and next 
year’s finances separate. 
 
 
Our Nonprofit Compliance Chair, Collette Ford, told us that the State 
Department of Justice, which approves our raffle application, has decided to 
change its fiscal year to coincide with the calendar year on Jan.1, 2024.  
Regarding the need to report the number of members we have by October to 
renew our insurance, Collette said that it’s important that we count in our total 
membership all past presidents who no longer routinely attend meetings.  
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Ann Turley presented a Programs update. Eight people have signed up for the 
May workshop on painting fabric with Claudia Dallas Gomez. In June, we will 
have our installation of new officers, as well as a Luau potluck.  
 
 
Ann is working toward providing us with entertainment for our December 
meeting/party. She will be asking a local singing group of high schoolers to 
perform, but since they have to attend school during the day, she will ask if 
they can perform during the evening. The Board voted to have our December 
meeting in the evening. 
 
 
Re our Quilt Show this November, Sandy Scott reported that the cost of renting 
supplies we need from Abby Party Rental will be $3800.  
 
 
The next meeting will be May 10th, 1 pm at  Linda Rosensteel’s home. The 
meeting adjourned at 2:50 pm. 

 
 
 

Submitted by Mara Woods 
Secretary  
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Upcoming Events 
 

 

 

https://www.quiltshowreno.com/ 

 

 

 

https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach/ 
 

 


